Bureau of Environmental Remediation Curtis State Office Building 1000 SW Jackson St., Suite 410 Topeka, KS 66612-1367



Phone: 785-291-3245 Fax: 785-296-7030 kpeterson@kdheks.gov www.kdheks.gov

Susan Mosier, MD, Secretary

Department of Health & Environment

Sam Brownback, Governor

April 12, 2016

Mr. Alan Hynek Directorate of Public Works, Environmental Division 407 Pershing Court Ft. Riley, Kansas 66442

RE: Continuation of Monitored Natural Attenuation Letter Dry Cleaning Facilities Area OU-003, Fort Riley, Kansas,

Dear Mr. Hynek:

The Kansas Department of Health and Environment/Bureau of Environmental Remediation (KDHE/BER) has reviewed the referenced document, received on March 21, 2016, via email and approves the continuation of monitored natural attenuation. However, KDHE/BER requests that monitoring be continued beyond 2018 and until it is demonstrated that all contaminants of concern are below the applicable maximum contaminant levels. Should you have any questions, please contact me by phone at 785-291-3245 or email at kpeterson@kdheks.gov.

Sincerely,

Kelly Peterson

Environmental Specialist, Remedial Section Bureau of Environmental Remediation

C: Jorge Jacobs → Kelly Peterson → Fort Riley DCFA (C5-031-03035-1) Amer Safadi, EPA Region 7, electronic Amanda Chirpich, USACE/KCD, electronic